
COVID-19: Answers to Frequently Asked
Questions by British Nationals in
Pakistan

We know that there are a large number of British nationals in Pakistan who
want to return to the UK.

We are doing everything we can to help you right now – but please be aware
we, like other High Commissions and Embassies, are experiencing a high number
of enquiries right now during this global crisis.

What is the latest advice from the Foreign and Commonwealth Office in London
on travel abroad?

All British tourists and short-stay travellers currently abroad should return
to the UK where commercial flight options are still available. If you are a
permanent resident in Pakistan, you should stay and follow the advice of the
local authorities.

What is the FCO centrally doing to help?

The FCO is working around the clock to support all British travellers come
back to the UK. The UK government is working with airlines to keep routes
open and is calling for international action to keep air routes open for a
sufficient period of time to enable international travellers to return on
commercial flights.

What is the latest situation in Pakistan on flight connections back to the
UK? Are any commercial operators still flying from Pakistan?

On 21 March, the government of Pakistan announced the suspension of all
international flights to Pakistan, until 2000 PST on 4 April. The government
of Pakistan described the measure as a ‘temporary suspension imposed due to
exceptional circumstances’. We understand that the suspension applies also to
international flights out of Pakistan.

Despite this suspension, Pakistan International Airlines (PIA) announced
flights from Islamabad to the UK operating on 28 March. We understand that
PIA has now cancelled these flights. The British High Commission is
discussing this with the Government of Pakistan. Having already operated
flights on 25 and 26 March, we understand Qatar Airways was planning to
operate daily flights from Islamabad until 3 April, but these flights will
now run only until 29 March. The last Qatar Airways flight is now QR633 at
0305 on 29 March. After this, all international flights out of Pakistan are
suspended until 2000 PST on 4 April.

Will I be able to travel to the airport, due to internal travel restrictions
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in Pakistan right now?

If you have a confirmed flight ticket and valid travel document, Provincial
and Federal authorities have assured us that you will be able to travel to
the airport. Some provinces have limited the number of people that can be in
a vehicle and, excepting a driver, other non-travellers may be not be allowed
to travel.

What should I do about booking a flight after April 4?

The situation on the ground is changing all the time. We are in close contact
with the Government of Pakistan and will update our guidance as soon as more
information becomes available. Please also stay in contact with your airline.

My visa has expired as I couldn’t get out of Pakistan. What should I do?

Foreign nationals of Pakistani origin are eligible for a free grace period
for up to four weeks and this is processed at the airport upon departure. The
Government of Pakistan has issued a notice that all foreign nationals whose
visa as expired and who have overstayed should request a visa extension from
an immigration officer at departures.

The information is changing so quickly. How do I keep updated?

Please sign up for alerts on travel advice and follow our social media
channels @ukinpakistan for the latest information.

I need urgent help on a medical matter – what should I do?

If you are running out of medication or have medical needs, you should speak
to your travel insurance company for advice and seek local medical
assistance, including from pharmacies. Your GP / UK doctor may be able to
advise of alternative medication if yours is not available in Pakistan.

What are the official guidelines now on social distancing in Pakistan now?

Pakistani authorities have introduced a number of measures to limit the
spread of the virus including school closures, and banning public gatherings.
Some provincial authorities are introducing additional measures, including
requiring residents to stay at home, and closing shops and restaurants.
Measures are particularly stringent in Sindh and Punjab.

On 25 March, Islamabad Capital Territory announced additional measures,
including a ban on public transport, except taxis and the ICT Metro Bus, and
a ban on public and private social and religious gatherings. British
Nationals should follow the Federal and relevant Provincial guidance, and
monitor local media for updates. Movements should be planned accordingly.

Will we be able to buy food, water, medicines or other essentials during the
shutdown here?

The Government of Pakistan has announced that food, medicines and other
necessary supplies will continue to remain available during the lockdown
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period.

I can’t get through to you on the phone. Why aren’t you answering?

We are receiving a high volume of calls and are doing our best to answer all
of them. If you are calling to ask about flights or about local restrictions,
please sign up to our Travel Advice updates and keep in touch with your
airline and travel agent. If you are in urgent need of assistance, please
call us on +92 (0)51 2012000 or use this link to contact us in writing.

I have a very compelling case to get back to the UK but I have a visa issue.
What should I do?

Customers with immigration questions, including questions about urgent,
compelling, compassionate cases should contact: CIH@homeoffice.gov.uk
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